[bookmark: _GoBack]Minutes
Executive Committee 
RMRYLA
May 10, 2012

· Update of Registration:
· YRYLA-243 applied; 126 conferees finalized by clubs
· YRYLA – need to move conferees from Wk 1 to Wk 2 to balance conferences
· RYLA – 266 slots approved; 147 conferees finalized.
· Applications approved go to Jan Keyton via email.com account who, in turn, send them to the head JCs
· Jim gave an update on Heather re: Junior Achievement and personal situation
· Jim announced that he had asked Kevin to look at the expansion of RYLA and the effect on resources of RM RYLA.  Initial thoughts are:
· 2014 implementation
· Two conferences of 200 each
· Look at holding both at the same time and hold combined sessions where it makes sense; e.g., speakers.
· Goal is a fee of $350 per conferee….all conferences which means the fund raising needs to be about $50,000 per year
· In connection therewith, Heather is meeting with Joneen McKenzie (sic) of Denver SE who is a fund raising, grant writing professional.  Joneen has suggested she can help with this effort.
· Need a committee of not more than five to plan…use many resources that currently exist; e.g., Board assistant, registrar, treasurer, past chairs, etc.
· Kevin reported on conversation with Heather regarding her role in RM RYLA.  
· The pilot project of having a board resource expected to be six months is now over and appears to be a resounding success. 
·  We established a specific list of “pay time” and “volunteer time” – see attached.
· Recommend that Heather Amen be engaged as an independent consultant at a current rate of $20 per hour until year end at which time the rate per hour will be reviewed.  The hours approved by the board under the President’s direction and specific approval will not exceed an average of 40 hours per month.
· Jim reported on a senior counselor personal matter.
· Jim reported on meetings and inquiries with Rotarians from Nebraska, North Carolina and New Mexico about collaboration on RYLA programs.
· Dave gave a brief update on the SSR situation. Max capacity may be 120 total.
· Kevin gave a brief financial report (emailed out to all the participant beforehand): 
· bills paid since Jan 1, 2012
· Deposits now total $196,000 vs breakeven budget of $198,000. 

At this point the conference call went dead. Respectfully. Kevin Farrell

